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President’s Message 
New reimbursement rates will be effective July 1, 2016 through June 30, 2017.  
USDA has not released the new rates yet but we expect them to be published at 
any moment.  We will send an email out to everyone as soon as we receive 
notification that the rates are available.  You can also go onto our website 
www.wildwoodonline.org to see the new rates.  To find the rates, click on 
CACFP, click on Child Care Home, We Pay You! 

 

Wildwood Annual Conference 

September 10, 2016   8:00 am – 3:30 pm 

at Arapahoe Community College 

6 hours of Continuing Education Credits plus a 

2 hour Social & Emotional correspondence course 

 

The Annual Wildwood Conference is scheduled and ready for you!  The early 
bird registration ends on August 10th – so register now!  You can go online to 
register (www.wildwoodonline.org, click on News, click on Events, and click on 
Conference.  You may register online or print a registration form to complete 
and send into the Wildwood office.  We will be talking about the new meal 
pattern and a potential implementation time line.   

It doesn’t look like Congress will vote on reauthorizing the food program before 
our year end of September 30.  The good news is that the Child and Adult Care 
Food Program will continue on, because this is an entitlement program.  This 
just means that there will be no changes to the program. 

Kati Wagner 
 

 
 

:) 
Just a reminder...The last day that we can accept 
orignal May 2016 claims or upward revisions is 

August 24, 2016. 

http://www.wildwoodonline.org/
http://www.wildwoodonline.org/
http://www.wildwoodonline.org/


Claims Corner 
 

Please let us know when school is out every month.  

 

Internet Claimers: click on the school out column or use the child’s calendar to 

indicate he/she is out of school for the summer. This is a great tool to use for the 

whole year for each child’s schedule. Go to children then manage child calendar.  

 

Scan & Manual Claimers: please write a note on your Claim Information Form or on 

the claim itself every month about all school closures. If deductions have been 

made on claims we must have a school calendar to verify the school closure. 

 

If you did child care on the Fourth of July you must document that on your claim. 

 

If you are planning to move you need to notify us right away. The license on your old 

home will not be valid in your new home. We need to mail you the move packet so you 

can be prepared. You also need to notify your licensing specialist so that 

arrangements can be made for new license application and home inspection. Tiering 

changes when you move.  

We must have school information for children who are in school (even if they are 

only in care during school breaks). 

Director of Processing 

Sue Crenner 

303-730-0460 x228 

sue@wildwoodcacfp.org 

Claims Coordinator 

Ginny Clark 

303-730-0460 x233 

ginny@wildwoodcacfp.org 

Claims Coordinator 

Kristen Britton 

303-730-0460 x225 

kristen@wildwoodcacfp.org 
 
 

   

~ Wildwood Resources ~ 
Need some extra hours? It’s now easier than ever to get all of your continuing education credits! Wildwood 

Resources is pleased to announce that our correspondence courses are now available as online training 
courses! Go explore and let us know what you think! Check out our online store:  

www.wildwoodonline.org/store 
 

The U.S Department of Agriculture prohibits discrimination against its customers, employees, and applicants for employment on the bases of race, color, national origin, age, 

disability, sex, gender identity, religion, reprisal, and where applicable, political beliefs, marital status, familial or parental status, sexual orientation, or all or part of an individual’s 

income is derived from any public assistance program, or protected genetic information in employment or in any program or activity conducted or funded by the Department. 

(Not all prohibited bases will apply to all programs, the first six protected bases of race, color, national origin, age, disability and sex are the six protected bases for applicants and 

recipients of the Child Nutrition Programs.) 

If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, found online at http://www.ascr.usda.gov/ 

complaint_filing_cust.html, or at any USDA office, or call (866) 632-9992 to request the form. You may also write a letter containing all of the information requested in the form. 

Send your completed complaint form or letter to us by mail at U.S. Department of Agriculture, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, 

D.C. 20250-9410, by fax (202) 690-7442 or email at program.intake@usda.gov. 

Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing or have speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339; or (800) 845-6136 (Spanish). 

USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer. 
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